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On Tuesday, Caledonia Community Schools (CCS) became aware of a student with symptoms consistent 
with COVID-19. This student did not attend the first day of school on Tuesday, Aug. 25, but was in close 
contact with other CCS students the weekend prior to the start of school. Out of an abundance of caution, 
CCS immediately contacted the parents of all potentially affected students and asked them to 
self-quarantine until they could receive further instructions from the Kent County Health Department.  

The student has since tested positive for COVID-19. Three additional students who came in contact with 
this student last weekend also tested positive. A staff member who came in contact with the student prior 
to the start of school began to show symptoms and has also been asked to self-quarantine. Three students 
did attend the first day of school but have been in self-quarantine since Tuesday afternoon. The staff 
member is also a relative of one of the students and has been in self-quarantine since Tuesday afternoon.  

In an effort to prevent the further spread of COVID-19 and as required by CDC guidelines, all pertinent 
information and additional close contacts have been turned over to the Kent County Health Department. If 
your student is considered a close contact, the Kent County Health Department will contact you.  

Due to HIPAA and FERPA laws, we cannot disclose detailed information that may expose personal 
identifiable information. However, we have contacted the parents of the students that were in close 
contact with the students who have tested positive. Any staff that may have had contact with the staff 
member who tested positive has also been notified. 

We continue to partner with the Kent County Health Department and follow their guidelines and 
requirements. We are also thoroughly cleaning and disinfecting the school building. Again as a reminder, 
we ask that everyone monitor their children for the onset of symptoms related to COVID-19 daily. If you 
notice any change in the health of your child, please call your medical provider first. Please withhold your 
child from school for that day and contact the building administration team. We will keep you apprised of 
this situation and will be providing updates as the situation develops. On behalf of CCS, we wish our 
students and staff members a speedy recovery and we hope all our CCS families, students and staff can 
stay safe and healthy. 
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